



Halifax Regional Council March 05, 2002

TO:

Mayor Kelly and Members of Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Wayne Anstey, Q.C., Director of Administrative Services

DATE:

February 25, 2002

SUBJECT:

Presentation - Halifax Regional Trails Advisory Team

Status of Volunteer Protection Act

INFORMATION REPORT

Origin:

At the meeting of Halifax Regional Council held on February 12th, 2002, the Municipal Solicitor was requested to check on the status of the Volunteer Protection Act that was introduced into the Legislature during the Fall Term, 2001.

Background/Discussion:

The Volunteer Protection Act received only First Reading in the Fall Session. The Municipal Solicitor has checked with the Department of Justice and has been informed that it is the intent of the Minister to proceed with the full adoption of the Bill in the spring sitting of the House of Assembly.

Additional copies of this report and information on its status can be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report prepared by: Wayne Anstey, Q.C., Municipal Solicitor 490-4229.

Report approved by: Wayne Anstey, Director of Administrative Services 490-4229